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June 25, 2015 

 
National Park Service 
570 W. Avenue 26, #175 
Los Angeles, CA 90065 
 
To be emailed to: pwr_rimofthevalley@nps.gov 
 

Re:  Rim of the Valley Corridor Draft Special Resource Study and Environmental Assessment 
Comments on Draft Report 

 
Dear Park Service, 
 
The Santa Susana Mountain Park Association has been involved in local and regional open space 
preservation for the last 45 years.  We strongly support the concept of the Rim of the Valley Corridor, 
and encourage adoption of this Corridor and related management areas. 
   
We strongly support Alternative D.  This proposal shows the designation of 313,000 acres for the 
Corridor and helps assure trail connectivity between major open space areas and other key areas 
where open space is needed for trails and wildlife.  Alternative D can enable a very feasible habitat 
linkage that is critically important to offset some of the negative effects of: major commercial and 
residential developments, current and future; the lack of local and regional planning for open 
space connectivity; and the large population of this Southern California area. 
 
If Alternative D cannot be adopted, we strongly suggest an expansion of Alternative C to include 
linkages to the north for both the Los Padres Forest and the Angeles National Forest.  This adjustment 
would likely require expansion of the Proposed Boundary (in solid lavender) and the Cooperative 
Conservation Areas, such as are shown on Alternative D.  
  
A major concern in the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area has been the lack of 
connectivity to other dedicated open space areas.  Commercial and residential development is rapidly 
expanding up the mountains within the ROV Study Area; in particular, gigantic developments are 
proposed along Highway 126 in the cross-hatched area north of Simi Valley.  We encourage designation 
of a key wildlife habitat area as a Boundary Area between Simi Valley and the Los Padres Forest 
(perhaps a mile wide to provide the best opportunity for trail access and also for wildlife to cross 
comfortably through this area).  
 
We have included a marked copy of Alternative C as per our proposed Expansion, and a copy of 
Alternative D for your convenient reference. 
 
 








